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SECTOR 1 CPF / SAPS MEETING 

THURSDAY 18 AUGUST 2015 – 19H00
ISISANGO CONFERENCE CENTRE

206 ROSIES PLACE STREET (OFF GEORGE ROAD) GLEN AUSTIN

AGENDA

1. WELCOME

2. APOLOGIES 
3. ADOPTION OF MINUTES OF  23 JULY 2015
4. MATTERS ARISING
5. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN – SECTOR 1
6. CRIME STATS / SITUATION – SAPS
7. MIDRAND GRADUATE INSTITUTE  (MGI) - UPDATE 
8. GRAND CENTRAL AIRPORT – UPDATE

9. GLEN / AUSTIN / BLOCK WATCH  PATROLS – UPDATE
10. GLEN AUSTIN EXT 3 - UPDATE
11. PRESIDENT PARK – UPDATE
12. GLEN AUSTIN EXT 3 - UPDATE

13. RANDJESFONTEIN – UPDATE

14. WATERFALL VIEW / JUKSKEI VIEW – UPDATE

15. ROAD PATROL DECALS - UPDATE

16. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
17. DATE OF NEXT MEETING – 17  SEPTEMBER 2015
MINUTES OF CPF SECTOR 1 – SAPS MEETING

HELD AT ISISANGO CONFERENCE CENTRE ON THURSDAY 23 JULY 2015 AT 19H00

PRESENT:

Steven Johnstone (Chairman) Bruce Beevers (Vice Chairman) Constable Richard Mapara (Sector Commander) Ivan Bekker, John & Desiree Gainsford, Gisela Domel, Ian Measures, Jaques Otto, Robert Southey, Miguel Assis, Brian Sutherland, Christine Robinson, Brian & Kingsley Landman, Debbie Van der Bilt, Francois Bezuidenhout, Chris Leibrandt, Leandi du Plessis, Stephan Grove, Anton Van Niekerk, Reinhard and Christa Kramer, Bosch, Walter Van Mol,, Justin Hess, Craig Shambrook, Juane Pienaar, Carl & Shirley Winter, 
APOLOGIES:

Trevor Ralston, Dave Holt, Ambani Ludere, Frik Pretorius, Cllr Richard Newby
ADOPTION OF MINUTES:

The Minutes of the Meeting held on 23 June 2015 were adopted as a true and correct record by Jaques Otto and seconded by Christa Kramer.
CPF EXCO ELECTIONS

Steven advised that the elections for the CPF Executive had taken place on 21 July and the top 6 portfolios had been filled as follows:

Chairman
:
Steven Johnstone

Deputy Chairman
Takis Michalakis

Treasurer

Conrad Gengan
Secretary

Shirley Winter

Deputy Secretary
Dobak Pater

Public Relations

Tanya Nyce

As Steven will now have many more meetings to attend, he recommended that Bruce Beevers take over the position of Chairman of Sector 1 and the committee to decide who would be Deputy Chairman.

CRIME STATISTICS:
Constable Mapara reported that 46 crimes had been reported from Sector 1 during the month of June.  There had been 37 reported cases the previous month, so crime continues to increase. Statistics show that most of the recorded crimes had been committed on Tuesdays and Wednesdays between the hours of 04h00 to 12h00.   Theft out of motor vehicles continues to be a problem – please ensure the car is properly locked when parking at shopping centres, etc, as criminals continue to use jamming devices to gain entry to supposedly locked vehicles.  There have also been a lot of cases of fence cuttings in both Glen Austin and President Park.
Constable Richard Mapara, Sector Commander can be contacted at 079 877 6528.  

GRAND CENTRAL AIRPORT UPDATE:

Chris advised that there are still gaps in the palisade fencing that is in the process of being erected around the property.  Robo-guard beams have been installed on the western boundary and more to be installed.    
MIDRAND GRADUATE INSTITUTE (MGI):

Shirley and Jaques had sent an e-mail invitation  to attend the meeting, but no representative present.
GARA UPDATE:

Christine advised that the gate required at the top of the Donovan Road area has still not been fitted. 
The stench thought to be coming from the Inter-Waste site along the Olifantsfontein Road / R562 continues in the Glen Austin /Randjesfontein area with dead birds being found in several gardens.  Christine had taken the carcasses to the Zoo in order for autopsies to be done.  Danie Geldenhuys advised that he has received too many reports of dead birds at Environmental Health.  
The President Park Block Watch was doing an excellent job as crime had moved across to Glen Austin.  Block watch patrollers need to be recruited from Glen Austin on an urgent basis.

GLEN AUSTIN (EXT 3)
Jaques advised that litter continues to be a problem around the Dischem / Mosque area.  He had received an invitation to the EAD celebrations at the Mosque, but had not been able to attend.

PRESIDENT PARK UPDATE:
John advised that President Park block watch was doing well with five or six teams out on regular patrols and Miguel being champion of the various teams.  Patrollers from the eastern side of Modderfontein Road are required. 
RANDJESFONTEIN UPDATE:

Brian advised that the erection of the razor wire along Riboville and the R101 was almost complete. The security budget had been finalised and a guard tracking system, robo-guards and surveillance cameras were planned to be installed.  The cell phone Zello system had been put on hold until further investigation, as it was not that easy to install or validate.  
WATERFALL VIEW / JUKSKEI VIEW UPDATE:
No representative present.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS:
Block Watch:
To date 39 sets of block watch decals have been sold.  If interested, please contact :

Bruce Beevers – 082 883 4527 / beeverb@live.com   OR

Shirley Winter – 082 804 5348 / shirleyannwinter@gmail.com
Block watch patrollers are required from both Glen Austin and President Park.  Please contact Bruce Beevers at beeverb@live.com, if able to commit to this initiative.

Illegal Tented Church:  Debbie advised that a church was being planned to be erected in Brand Road although no sewage or infrastructure to sustain it.  She asked if any interested parties could complete a petition.

Praise to SAPS:  Miguel expressed his thanks to SAPS for their quick response to a call to a problem in Kruger Road, the SAPS response was fantastic and very quick and they missed the culprits by seconds.  

The Exco of Sector 1 had a short meeting and it was decided that Miguel will take over the position of Deputy Chairman of Sector 1 CPF.

Steven welcomed him to the position and is looking forward to working closely with all in Sector1.
NEXT MEETING:

The next meeting is scheduled to be held on Thursday 17 September at 19h00 – Isisango Conference Centre.
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In emergency call 
YOUR SECTOR SAPS VEHICLE; then 10111; then your armed response company; SAPS   071 675 6108
SAPS Sector 1 Manager – 079 877 6528

Alternate SAPS  071 675 6109

Midrand SAPS 011 3471601/2/26   
Sector 1 – incorporating  : Glen Austin, President Park, Glen Austin Ext 3, Randjesfontein, Jukskei View.
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